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Wednesday, January 7, 1907
Week 1 of Vfinter Term

Diane Prokop, ext. 2591Editor;

WORK SESSION - There will be a V7ork session of the Board of Education

tonight in the Board Room of the Administration Building-. It will begin
at 7:30 p.m. Topics of discussion will be financial projections for 1937
through 1992 and the potential serial levy request.

OUR TOWN COMPETES - The LCC Theatre production of OUR TOWN has been
selected by the American College Theatre Festival as one of four college
productions to participate in regional competition in mid-February at
Mount Hood Community College. In addition, tv70 actors from OUR TOWN, Jeff
Bull and Dee Roberts, will compete in the Irene Ryan Competition, during
the Mount Hood regionals for a $2,500 scholarship. "We're really honored
LCC has been selected as a finalist," says Patrick Torelle, LCC Theatre
instructor and the play's director. "This is a wonderful opportunity for
our students to develop their theatre skills and insights."

EVENING INFO - LCC's Winter Evening Edition nev?sletter is now
available. It contains useful information about evening
hours of operation for different offices on campus and a host
of other items of interest. Staff may pick up a copy of the
nev/sletter at the Student Resource Center, Counseling or by
calling Lynn Richmond, Evening Administrator, ext, 2900.
Instructors who teach in the evening will receive copies of
the newsletter from their department offices, for
distribution to their evening classes. Lynn Richmond

EMERGENCY UPDATE - If you are distributing the winter issue of LCC's
Evening Edition, please correct the telephone number for campus security,
as noted on the back page of the newsletter. The nev/ phone number should
be ext, 5555 (not ext. 2555). Vicki Miller, Institutional Advancement,
ext. 2593

TAKE NOTE - The Career Information Center will be open on Saturdays from 9
a.m. to noon beginning January 10th. Other hours during v/inter term are:
Monday and Tuesdays, 8 a.m, to 3 p.m,; Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday, 0
a.m. to 5 p.m. On January 31st, from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m,, a one-day
career choice workshop will be held in the Center. The CIC is located
on the second floor of the Center building adjacent to the Counseling
area. Call Jean Conklin or Jan Brandstrom at 726-2204 for more

information. Jean Conklin

LEADER SPOTLIGHT - Linda Loft, an instructor and computer

programmer in the Data Processing Department, is one of three
LCC women v;ho have been chosen to participate in the "Leaders
Project," an international leadership training program for
tv70-year college administrators. Loft has been with LCC

since 1972. Her project will be to develop a college-
wide understanding of a management information system and to
help focus JLts direction. Several projects, such as
developing computing netv/orks for administrative purposes,
implementing a telephone registration system, and selecting
betv;een vendor technologies, present an evolving challenge
for future planning. Loft earned a bachelor's degree in
interior architecture in 1959 and a master's degree in
computer science in 1931 from the University of Oregon. She
has over 14 years of experience in the computer field as a

programmer, systems analyst and consultant.
JI

PERSONS OF THE MONTH - Two Business Assistance Center staff members were

honored in December. Rosemary Busby, Administrative Assistant, was

selected as the "Support Person of the Month" by the Oregon Small Business
Development Center Network, Eugene Moore, Business Counselor, was awarded

a certificate for contributing over 1,000 hours to counseling small
business clients. Congratulations, Rosemary and Eugenel Wendell
Anderson, BAC, ext. 2255



Barbara Hasbrouck and family would like to thank you for
the loving messages, and many kindnesses extended to them
during the illness and at the time of the death of Chal
Goss,

appreciated.
You are a very special group of people and very much

Renoissance Room

Specials $3.95

Specials include choice of soup or salad, homemade bread and dessert
of the day. Beverage not included.

Upsy Daisy Mocktail
Caesar Salad \v/Garlic Bread

Eggplant Parmigiana
Fetrucine Alfredo

Cassata Ice Cream/Biscorti Cookie

ct

u

>

Pina Coconutta Mocktail

Mandarin Spinach Salad
Cashew Chicken Crepes w/Broccoli & Rice
V^Tiite & Black Chocolate Mousse

ec

FridayThursdayWednesday

Hearty Veg. Chowder

Grandma's Bean

Chili

Split Pea

Vegetable Chicken
Chili

Minestrone

Cream of Carrot

Chili

Soup:

Baked Rosemary Chicken 1.^5 Breaded Crab Cutlet 1.7S
Meatballa w/Sauerkraut 1.55 Beef Potato Bake 1.85

Cheese Egg Burger 1.70

Veal Patty w/Mush- 1.80

room Cr. Gravy

Chicken Lasagne 1.65
Tina Sub Bake 1.65

Cafeteria

H3t Foods:

Patty Melt 1.70

Cauliflower

Hashed Banana Squash

Mashed Potato

Vegetab le: Baby Limas

Mixed Vegetable
Mashed Potatoes

Buttered Carrots

Creamed Peaa/Onions

Browned Potatoes

Taco $1.10

Mexi Casserole 1.50

Fried Chicken 1.45

Taco $1.10; Enchilada

only 1.15 w/beans 1.50
Hot Ham Sandvdeh 1.95

Snack Bar: Taco $1.10

E1 Camino St. 1.80

Hot Pork Sandwich 1.95

Meatballa w/Sauerkraut,

Veg., Salad, Roll 4 Btr.
1.50

Beef Potato, Veg.,

Salad, Roll 4 Btr. 1.50

Mini Lunch: Chicken Lasagne,

Veg., Salad, Roll
4 Btr. 1.50

Vegetarian: Vegetable Spaghetti 1.50Eggplant Parmagsan 1.50Broccoli Souffle 1.50

Lunch Wagon

Special:

Veal Petty w/Cr. Gravy,

Potatoes, Turnips,

Roll 4 Btr. 2.60

Baked Chicken,

Potatoes, Carrots,

Roll 4 Btr. 2.25

Breaded Crab Cutlet,

Potatoes, Squash,

Roll 4 Btr. 2.55
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DAILY

Thursday, January 8, 1987
Week 1 of Winter Term

j
Editors Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

Welcome back from the holiday break.HAPPY NEW YEAR!

working with each of you in this new year to make LCC a meaningful
experience for both staff and students,
and help. Here*s to a great 1987!

I look forvzard to

Thanks for your past cooperation
President Richard M. Turner, III

M —

REPORTING CHANGE - During Paul Colvin*s service as interim vice president
for Administrative Services, Director of Personnel Services Sue Colvin is

reporting to Executive Dean Larry Warford. College policy doesn*t permit
a manager to supervise a spouse, (Sue, laughing gleefully, told a Daily
correspondent to write that she doesn't report to Paul in any capacity.)
A nev; vice president (Paul says he won't be a candidate) is expected to be
hired in about six months.

CC ENROLLMENT LOOKING GOOD - The December issue of EDU GRAM reports that
Fall term enrollment in Oregon's community colleges is up 4.8 percent over
last year according to State Community College Executive Director Michael
Holland, Holland says these are the highest enrollment figures in five
years,

community colleges are a ticket to employment whether they are recent high
school graduates or older students who need retraining,
believes that enrollment will continue to increase as the economy
improves.

He believes that this is due to the fact that Oregonians believe that

Holland also

LEAP FLYER AVAILABLE - Recently, the Life Experience Assessment Program
for High School Completion (LEAP) sent out a flyer describing pre-college
services available at LCC's main campus and its satellites. If you have
not received a copy and feel it might be useful to you in your contacts
with ootential LCC students, please call ext. 2939,
ext. 2947

Joanne Payne, LEAP,

MUSIC TO YOUR EARS - The Oregon Mozart Players will present a concert
Saturday, January 10, at 8:30 p.m, in the Hult Center's Soreng Theatre.
The concert will be repeated the next day, Sunday, January 11, at the
University of Oregon's Beall Hall at 2:30 p.m. Works featured will
include Vivaldi's Four Seasons and Stravinsky's Danses Concertantes, The

Oregon Mozart Players include three LCC faculty from the Performing Arts
Department. They are: Ed McManus, Nathan Cammack, and Ov/en Bjerke.
Tickets are available at the Hult Center Box Office for both concerts

and at the EMU Main Desk Ticket Office and the LCC Box Office for the

Sunday performance. Dick Reid, Performing Arts, ext. 2209

DIRECTORY NEWS - The much anticipated and long awaited staff directory is
due out soon - within days. Maybe even Friday. Hang in there! I'll put
a note in the Daily when you will be able to pick them up. In the
meantime, there is a new number for the Displaced Homemakers/Single
Parents Program,
Project Assistant Janet Henker at ext. 2837.

NEW FACE - Cooperative Work Experience has hired Jerald L, Seifert as the
new coordinator for performing arts. Seifert received his master's degree
from San Francisco State University in Theatre Arts and v/as the Director
of Theatre at Linfield College, He can be reached at ext. 2645.

aboard Jerald! Valerie Brooks, CWE, ext. 2203

on

You can reach Project Director Charleen Maclean and

Diane Prokop, ext, 2591

Welcome

ART SHOW - Two Oregon artists have their work on display at the Art
Department Gallery. William Moore, a wood sculptor, and Harry Widman, who
works in mixed media will show their work through the end of the month of
January,
artists:

Tuesday, January 27 at 11:30 a.m.
to 10 p.m., Monday through Thursday, and 8 a.m, to 5 p.m. on Friday,
Harold Hoy, Art Department, ext. 2412 or 2417

The public is also invited to slide-lectures given by the
Moore - Wednesday, January 14 at 1 p.m. in Forum 309; Widman -

in Forum 309. Gallery hours are 8 a.m.



Please accept our sincere thanks for the gifts,
cards, letters and expressions of gratitude from
so many wonderful people at LCC.
hold a special place in our lives as outstanding
performers at this institution.
v;e enjoy-ed is directly attributable to all of you
that made working here such a pleasure.
Continued best wishes and thank you again.
Bill and Carol Berry

You each v/ill

V7hatever success

Thanks to all who participated in this year's Giving Tree. VJinners for
the drawing v;ere: 4th - Christmas mug - Laura Tamura; 3rd - Christmas bear
- Darlene Stickler; 2nd - reindeer - Trudi Parker; 1st - giant stocking
- Marie Reid. April Carey, Bookstore, ext. 2256

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Two adorable female 12-week old puppies. Mother is
full-blooded buff cocker spaniel; father is Benji-type with some Maltese.
Both will be small dogs. All yours for $10 each. Call Ellen Jones,
Veterans, ext 2663.

FOR SALE - 1978 Datsun KingCab, 5-speed, canopy, runs well, $1750.
1977 Volvo,

leather seats, AM/FM radio tape deck, $2,800.
ext. 2528 or 937-3187.

Also ,
4-door, overdrive, cruise control, air-conditioning, sunroof.

Call Vivian Day, Home EC,

HELP - Help send my daughter to Washington D.C. in June. She is selling
boxes of chocolate mint meltaways, $1.50 per box. Will deliver on campus.
Beverly Jordan, Administrative Services, ext. 2311.

ANSWER

The ANSWER program gives you an
opportunity to ask questions about

fringe benefits, working conditions,

management decisions and policies,

salaries and anything else that affects

how you feel about LCC.

The ANSWER program keeps your

identity strictly confidential, and for

wards your questions to appropriate

administrators and supervisors.

To take advantage of ANSWER, look

for the ANSWER questionnaire in your
work area or call exL 2591.
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Monday, January 12, 1987
I'7eek 2 of Winter Term

LIJ
Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

WISHES DO COME TRUE - Sixty-six items were requested on the 1986 Year-End
LCC Wish List, The report given to the Foundation indicates that the
following items have been donated: a Super-8 movie camera and projector
to the Physical Education Department; a Nikon Super Zoom Movie Camera,
filter, lens and camera bag; $100 toward a Medical Plastics Laboratory
BSK5015 Natural Bone Skeleton and stand to the Health Occupations
Department. If any departments receive gifts or donated items and it
relates to the year-end wish list, please notify the Foundation, ext. 2803
or 2810. Anyone wishing to receive a copy of the wish list can get one
from the Foundation, Thank you for your cooperation. Pat Williams,
Coordinator

SOCIAL SECURITY NEWS

- The 1987 Maximum Subject v;ages will increase to $43,800,
- The 1987 contribution rate remains 7,15% (.0715) for employer and

7.15% (.0715) for employe,
- The maximums a person receiving social security benefits can earn
without a benefit reduction have increased as follows:

Ages under 65 - $6,000 ($500 per month in first year of
retirement.

Aged 65-69 - $8,160 C$680 per month in first year of
retirement,)

Aged 70 and over - No earnings limit.

- $460 in covered wages will provide a quarter of coverage for 1987.

A.

B.

C.

KEEP YOUR STUDENTS INFORMED - The Student Activities office will be

posting the Daily Calendar each day at 8 a.m. at three key campus
locations,

campus and to help them locate those activities,
activities of sole interest to faculty and staff.)

The calendar is designed to inform students of activities on

(It is not designed for
We are hoping that

students will become accustomed to using these daily calendar postings
and that faculty and student service departments and organizations will
help us provide a complete posting of activities each day by submitting
their activites on a regular basis. If you have an activity that you
think students would like to know about, please pick up a form from the
Student Activities Office in the Center Building. For an event to be
posted, you v/ill need to get the information to our office by noon of the
day before the event,
me at ext, 2336.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call
Sally Meadow, Student Activities/ Auxiliary Services

HELP FOR THE SMALL BUSINESS - On the second Friday of each month the
Business Assistance Center will offer special financial counseling to Lane
County's small business owners. Phil Gentry, Deputy District Director
from the U.S, Small Business Administration's district office in Portland,
will be available to discuss SBA loan programs and other SBA business
assistance programs. The free, confidential half hour counseling sessions
will be at the Business Assistance Center, 1059 Willamette Street from 8 a.m.
to 3:30 p.m. Appointments are required. To make an appointment, call the
Business Assistance Center at 726-2255. Wendell Anderson

TRAVEL THE OREGON TRAIL - All staff are invite to view slides of the

Oregon Trail on Wednesday, Jan, 14 and Friday, Jan. 15. Viev^ing v/ill take
place in Room 223 of the Apprenticeship Building at 9, 10, and 11 a.m. and
in the afternoon at 1 p.m. Milt Madden, Social Sciences, ext, 2427

STAFF VOLLEYBALL - All staff are invited to play volleyball from 11:30 to
1 D.m. every Tuesday, For more information, contact Bob Foster or Judy
Ward at ext. 2215.

EVENING STUDENTS - The Women's Center will be open on Tuesday nights this
term from 5 to 7 p.m. in order to serve the evening students.
Bradley, Women's Center, ext. 2352

Jill



-JOBS-

Administrative Assistant I, temporary - February, 1987 - February, 1988,

classified, Oregon Small Business Development Center Netv?ork, closes
January 16.

Accounting Supervisor, Financial Services, Management Administrator,
closes January 30.

Media Specialist, Media Productions, Technician VIII, classified, closes
February 15.

Trainer/Instructional Aide, Work Activity Center, Aide III, classified,
closes February 6.

-ADS-

Commodore-64 computer with disk drives and color monitor.WANTED

Linda Myers, Mobile Classroom, 344-6483.
Call

FOR SALE - Children*s book written and published by BJO Ashwill. Soft
cover is $5.95. Disability Awareness subject, naturally. Disabled or
able-bodied through grade three. Great birthday present for children in
your life. Call BJO, Counseling, ext. 2660 or 2204.

-RENAISSANCE ROOM-

Orgeat Delight Modoail
Piccolo Andpasto
Grilled Chicken Marsala

Gntin Dauphinoise, Sauteed Spinach
Queen of Sneba Calx

I
S The Renaissance Room Is LCC’s

Own Student Run Resuurant

OTHER DAILY SPECIALTIES

Renaissance Room Grill - 3 oz. grilled snapper and 3 oz.
grilled steak, served with french fries and salad. S4.25
Fresh Fish Amandine with Swiss Rosti ● Fresh snapper or

bass sauteed and smothered with sauce piquante sened
with Swiss potato pancakes. S4.25

Chicken Basquaise ● Tender breast of chicken served with a
green pepper

Omelenc Du Jour - Prepared with three eggs and a varien’
of fresh ingredients. Ask jour sencr about todas’'$ special
omclcne. 53.95

Tempeh Stroganoff - This vegaarian option blends ’
Eastern and Western cuisine. S4.00

M of the abose come with a choice ofsoup or salad, homemade
bread, and dessett of the day. Beverage not included.

Z

' Champagne Mocktail
French Onion Soup au Gradn
Seafood Crepes w/Btoccoli & Carrots
Apple Crumb Cake

i

sea

Cran^AppIc Oder
Agverfemono Soup
Tjmh Moussaka with Buttered Noodles

Sauteed Herb Zucchini
Baklava

and tomato sauce and rice. $4.00

I
i

Cranberry Sour Mocktail
Calico Bean Soup
Filet of Red Snapper New Orleans
Stir Fry Vegetables
French Apple Tortc

e

I

Mond.'r Itxit Wr rriiny

Sowpt nid Nlc. I.IOt I.SQ

Cr.M of Chicken A Hu.h

Chiu l.tSi t.M

Ore^n V.getible

Iickey CijiOo

Chiu

V.9it.ble Blequ.

It.llen Vegetal.
Chiu

Cc.ae of >ij.teoo.

B.af V.tptible

Chiu

B..f B.rl.,

Cook's ChDlco

OilU

CofRtcrlo

Hot foodoi

Rooet Bear t.BS

ilo Pla T.»

Open r«.d Chicken Sen,

fried Chicken l.*S

tk.t Belle a Cfseat

Stalls

tame Carlo Send. 1.SS

Veil Psmaon 1,80

Btof atodl. I.6S

CtaiM liakay Sond, l,6S

Chicken atodle Beke 1,SS

Stktd Hw/Husterd Sc, l,6S

Ctaate OraM l,9S

Captain's Plata 1,9S

Turkty Br^er «/Crvy I.SS

Snked SauaaQi Sand l,SS

Ti

I.SS

1,75

Vt9«t«OUi CarMn Carrots

Buttared ata.

Hastad Potetose

Zueehlnl

Hleed Vegetables

Hashed Potetoee

Buttared Spinach

A Corn

Hsetad Potetoee

Stoceoli

Buttered Cerrote

Heataroen attetoaa

Brueael) SprotAe

yells. Hex Beane

Haetad Potetoee

Snack Bars Imo tl.io

Chill dog 1.65
tat turkey Sandwich 1,85

laco $1,10

Soft Burrlto I,SO

fried Chicken 1,45

Taco $1.10

loetads $1.10

tat Beef Sandwich 1.95

Taco $1,10| enchilada

only 1,15 w/baens 1.50

tat Turkey Sandwich I.B5

Taco $1.10

Chill Burger 1.75

fried Cnletan t.45

Him iwichi TtMla Pie, Vsg.
tall 1 Btr. 1.50

Salsdi Heel Sella k Stalls, Veg.,

Salad, atll k Btr. 1.50

Baaf atodla, Vsg., Salad,

tall k etr. 1.50

Chleksn atodla, Veg.,

Salad, atll k Btr. t.50

Turkey Burger, Veg.,

tall & Btr. 1.50

Vagntariwti Cngllah OiBilttta I.5Q Broccoli Ctaeaa Pie 1.50 EaqDlant/Tomato Pie 1.50LitSTio 1.50 Italian Baked fUee 1.50

lifich Hsgsn

Special)

taaat Beef,

Pstaioea, Peat, atll

k Btr. 7.65

fried Chicken, Potatoes,

Hixed Veg., Roll 4 Btr.

7.75

Veol Paneoson, Potatoes,

Mk Corn, atll k Btr. 7.60

Baked Haa, atshbroans,

Carrots, atll k Btr. 7.45

Ceptaina Plata,

french fries

tall 4 Btr. 1.95
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Wednesday, January 14, 1987
Week 2 of Winter Term

Editor; Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

MANAGEMENT GROUP FUNDRAISER - Managers and dates/mates are invited to be
part of an LCC fundraising auction on Friday, Feb. 13, 7:30 to 11:30 p.m.
at the Tov/n Club. ’Participants are invited to donate items or services
which can be auctioned. LCC alum Sid Voorhees, auctioneer and CEO at

Eugene Planing Mill, will handle the fast talk. Hors d'oeuvres, drawings,
and a no-host bar are planned. The committee in charge of arrangements
includes Doug White, chairman; Bill Porter,* Bob Way, Pat, Williams and
Larry Romine, To volunteer to join the committee, call White at ext.
2617, To volunteer an item or services to be auctioned, call Williams at
ext, 2810.

BOARD MEETS TODAY - LCC's Board of Education meeting for January will be
held at 7:30 p.m. tonight in ADM 216, The agenda includes the 1987-88.
Budget Development Calendar, Advisory Committee Appointments, and a
resolution honoring Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr,

TAKE A BREAK - Put your pencils down, take your phone off the hook (only
kidding) , and slip av/ay to the Mass Communication/KLCC coffee. It will be
held tomorrow, Thursday, from 2:30 to 4 p.m. in Forum 111 (Studio A),
All staff are invited to drop in, relax, and enjoy the great food. Cindi
Tedder, ext. 2475

1
LEADER SPOTLIGHT - Sandra Ing, Director of Specialised
Student Services, is one of three LCC v/omen chosen to

participate in the "Leader's Project," an international
leadership training program for two-year college v/omen
administrators. Her project will focus on assisting students
achieve success in their college studies. A system will be
developed to identify "at-risk" students and to provide
early intervention assistance. These students will benefit

from this project by having a "user-friendly" system which
will increase their chance of success. Prior to coming to
LCC in 1979, Ing was a program manager at the Lane County
Health Department,

j
TODAY - All Staff are invite to view slides of the Oregon Trail today and
Friday, Jan. 16. Viewing will take place in Room 223 of the
Apprenticeship Building at 9, 10, and 11 a.m. and in the afternoon at 1
p ●m. Milt Madden, Social Sciences, ext. 2427

FAT LOSS COMPETITION - We all know how peer support and a little
competition can help us achieve a goal. We will use a team format to aide
in a loss of v/eight in the form of body fat. Fat loss is not water loss,
umbrella loss, muscle loss
computed weight loss goal will determine your teams standing. Start
organizing a team now! The competition is open to all employees. By the
way, you can win $$$! How?
Wellness Task Force, Kurt Schultz

it is FAT! Degree of progress toward a

Watch the Daily for further information.

NO JOY RIDING IN THIS MACHINE

donation of a 1983 turbo-charged Datsun 300 ZX
Hutchins, owner of Hutchins Imported Motors, handed Ted Kotsakis, head of
the Mechanics Department, the keys to the car worth over $10,000. When
queried on the reasons surrounding this generous gift, Hutchins responded
that he felt it was important for the community to support its local
college, Kotsakis says approximately 450 students will work on the car
during the next five years.

- The Mechanics Department received a
last Thursday. Bill

AND BABY MAKES THREE - Mary Unruh, Board of Education Chair, gave birth to
a baby girl on Saturday, Her name is Larissa Helen, Congratulations!
Marie Reid, Executive Assistant to the President, ext. 2200.

TAIWAN TRAVELER - Frank Huang, a doctoral student in Educational Policy
and Management at the University of Oregon, will be spending Fridays
during Winter Term at LCC's campus as part of a practicum in which he
studies under mentor, Larry Warford, Huang, who served as dean of faculty
at Chin-I Junior College from 1930 to 1985, will be observing
administrative units in action. If you would like to spend some time with
Huang, exchanging ideas and gaining insight into campus life in Taiwan,
please contact Larry Warford, ext. 2302,



National Vocational Education Week will beREMEMBER VOCATIONAL EDUCATION

celebrated at LCC during the week of Feb. 9. As in years past, an awards
ceremony is planned during the week - this year on Feb. 11
those who have made outstanding contributions to vocational education.
Please take this opportunity to nominate an LCC staff member v/ho you think
has made an outstanding contribution in the field of vocational education.
The nomination forms are due Jan. 30. Additional forms are available from

Vice President Belcher*s office. Judith Gabriel, ext. 2687.

to honor

VOCATIONAL EDUCATIONLANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

VOCATIONAL EDUCATION AWARD

1986-87

Your nomination should be limited to this form plus one additional page.

No more than three one-page supporting endorsements will be considered.

Please include the individual's length of service and contributions to

the learning activities of vocational students and/or Lane's vocational

Programs.

I NOMINATE:

BECAUSE:

Signed and Dated

PLEASE RETURN THE COMPLETED FORMTHIS FORM IS DUE BY JANUARY 30, 1987.

TO JACQUELYN BELCHER, VICE PRESIDENT FOR INSTRUCTION.
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Thursday, January 15, 1987
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arj
Editor: Diane Prokop, exte 2591

STAFF DIRECTORY - The 1986-87 Staff Directory is now available. Please
come by the desk in front of Room 210 on the second floor of the
Administration Building to receive your copies. I am using the number of
extensions listed for each department as a guide to how many you receive.
Stop by between 8 a.m. and noon today or Friday. Please forv/ard any
changes and updates that you may have to the Daily. Thanks for being so
patient! Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

FUNDING FOR INNOVATIVE PROGRAMS - The Federal Fund for the Improvement of
Postsecondary Education (FIPSE) is seeking grant applications for
innovations under the following broad categories: improving undergraduate
education; education responsive to a changing economy; and educational use
of technology. Preliminary (5-page) applications are due Feb.10;
full-blown applications in May. Copies of the application are available
from Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement; the inside story from Carl
Horstrup, whose Apprenticeship program is receiving nearly $100,000 a year
from FIPSE and who says if you have an appropriate idea it's not too late
to meet the February deadline. Diane Dann, ext. 2592

GREAT START - The LCC Foundation announces that the membership in the
staff President's Club is off to a great start in 1987. Thirty-seven
staff members have donated $5,349. A big thank you goes to: six
classified, tv/o part-time faculty, seven full-time faculty and 22
managers.

These staff members donated through payroll deductions, cash, and checks,
toward trust accounts that are currently for designated funds or tov/ard
undesignated funds. This is the donor's choice. If you have questions,
call Pat Williams, Foundation, ext, 2226.

BREAK AWAY TODAY - Don't forget to slip away to the Mass
Communication/KLCC coffee.
(Studio A).

food, Cindi Tedder, ext. 2475

It's today from 2:30 to 4 p.m. in Forum 111
All staff are invited to drop in, relax, and enjoy the great

ARTIST VISITS - Local comic book artist, Gary Martin, who has displayed
examples of his original drawings in the LCC Library v/ill be available
Friday, Jan, 16, at 2 p.m, to discuss his v/ork with interested
staff/students,

of the library, Kathleen Wiederholt,
You can find him at the reference desk just inside door

Reference Librarian, ext. 2355

r MARTIN LUTHER KING JR DAY - LCC will be celebrating
Martin Luther King Jr. Day on Tuesday, Jan. 20, from
noon to 1 p.m, in the main theatre of the Performing
Arts Department. King's legacy v/ill be celebrated v/ith
a selection of music and poetry by Edwin and Charmaine
Coleman accompanied by President Richard M, Turner, III,

Scheduled to speak are Medi Hesse, an English & Foreign
Language instructor, and Vice President Belcher. All
staff are invited to this ASLCC event. Rico Perez, ASLCC,
ext. 2332

I

SHARE IT WITH YOUR SUPPORT GROUP - There will be a nev/, weekly support
group for Adult Children of Alcoholics and Adult Children of Dysfunctional
Families, It will meet on Tuesdays, from 11:30 to 1 p.m. in Center 219,

Issues include: Do you have lov/ self-esteem? Are you
Do you feel

Did you
have these questions while growing up, or have them now? This is designed
to be a support group. It is not a class and no advice is given - just a
chance for people to grow and share with each other. Richard Crawford,
Counselor, ext. 2241

beginning Jan. 13,
confused or tired of making the same mistakes over and over?

like you are one of a kind - always wrong and no one understands?

USER GROUP MacLane is back in session at the DTC BAG

computer lab! The LCC Mac User Group v/ill meet one
Thursday a month at noon. If you are interested in
joining us, please call or leave a message at the LEAP
office, ext. 2947, by Jan, 23. Joanne Payne



THANK YOU - Thank you to all my friends at LCC
who remembered me with flowersf cards and phone
calls during my recent stay in the hospital,
helped make my days easier knowing you all cared,
Lori Bell, Performing Arts Box Office, ext. 2202

It

Many of us put a lot of stock in our bathroom scales andWELLNESS SPACE

believe the slightest gain or loss of body weight indicates a fluctuation
in body fat. Although this is occasionally true, body v;eight changes are
often the result of changes in muscle mass and/or water retention. For
example, several years ago I v/as thirty pounds heavier than I am now and
actually had a lov;er percentage of body fat than I do currently. A1
Shibley, Health £ PE - (Al is currently interning at the Health £ PE
department where he v/ill be assisting Kurt Schultz with the Wellness
Program, He is v/orking tov/ards his master's degree in fitness management
at the University of Oregon.)

-ADS-

Bargain of the year - colorful unique T-shirts are nov; on sale
at the Performing Arts Department for five dollars. Treat yourself!
Also, tickets for Bye Bye Birdie are selling very quickly. There is less
than tv;o weeks before performances. Dates are Jan. 23 , 24, 28, 29, 30 ,
and 31. Stop by or call ext. 2202, Lori Bell, Performing Arts Box Office

FOR SALE

WANTED - Twin-bed set FOR SALE - four dinette chairs in good condition
Contact Rose Holeman, Personnel Services, ext, 2584

FOR SALE - Mamiya Sekor camera, 500TL body with 50mm lens, Gaspeco
135mm lens, and flash
$750.

$90. Also, 1950 International 1/2-ton truck
Call Albert Rowe, CWE Coordinator, 345-3045.

V7ANTED - Thirty-inch electric range - Please call Mary Michaud, High
School Completion, ext. 2214,

HELP SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL CAMPFIRE GIRLS - Candy sale is nov? in progress.
There are several varieties to choose from (money back guarantee),
Kathy Worth, LEAP, ext. 2939.

Call
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Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

If you’re interested in being part of the
College's committee for the March 31 election,^please meet with the group
on these dates: today, Jan. 19, Monday, Jan.25, and Monday, Feb, 2. The
sessions run from 12-noon to 1 p.m. in the Board Room, iVDM 215. Bring
your lunch if you like: coffee and tea available. Larry Romine,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2303

ELECTION COMMITTEE MEETS

ELECTION DECISIQN DELAYED - LCC’s Board of Education has postponed until
its Feb, 11 meeting a decision on whether to seek a maintenance and
equipment levy at the Mar, 31 election. On advice of attorney Ed Harms,
the agreed to seek an opinion from the State Department of Revenue
regarding the difference betv/een operating monies and capital
expenditures. Only the latter would be in the levy. Harms said the
statute which would tell the College what it could include, "frankly, is a

Board

mess,

In other business, the Board v/as advised that underrealized enrollment and

salary settlements which exceeded early cost estimates could put the
College in danger of overspending its budget by the end of the year. The
shortfall could reach $200,000, according to Interim Vice President for
Administrative Services Paul Colvin, He said the Collage's contingency
fund could cover it if the shortfall goes no higher.

Vice President for Student Services Jack Carter reported that winter term
enrollment may be as much as 100 full-time equivalent students lower this
year than last. The Nanny program in Home Economics has been approved by
the State as an optional track in Early Childhood Education, reported Vice
President for Instruction Jacquee Belcher. She said the program is
attracting students from across the nation, since it's the first such
program in the country at the community college level. Prospective
employers already have contacted the College to hire its first graduates.

In personnel matters, the Board accepted the retirement of William J,
Beals, Jr,, from the Social Science faculty, effective Jan, 1, Beals,
former Social Science head, spent 20 years with LCC, Margaret Stauffer of
RSVP v/ill retire Jan, 31 instead of last Dec. 31; she will remain on the

job until her successor is hired. Appointment of Paul Colvin as Interim
Vice President for Administrative Services was approved.

WELCOME - Institutional Research, Planning, and Evaluation
is pleased to welcome nev/ staff members. Barry Singer is
our new Research Associate, and Laurel Paulson has
transferred into our office on a temporary assignment.

Barry joins LCC from DG Mouldings of Harrisburg where he
designed and programmed an accounting system and trained
personnel in computer use. He has a doctorate in
experimental psychology from Berkeley, taught for 13 years

at California State University at Long Beach, and has
received tv/o national research awards.

Laurel holds a masters in sociology from Humboldt State
University,
Financial Aid Office,

She has been V7ith LCC since 1979 in the

MARTIN LUTHER KING JR DAY - LCC will be celebrating
Martin Luther King, Jr. Day on Tuesday, Jan. 20, from
noon to 1 p.m, in the main theatre of the Performing
Arts Department. All staff are invited to this AS
event. Rico Perez, ASLCC, ext. 2332

y nn
IJVs,



PASSION FOR EXCELLENCE - You
SxcellGnce",

■probably have heard about

It is the latest in the series v/ritten by Tom Peters and
Nancy Austin about excellence in the v7orkplace. The video tape "A Passion
for Excellence" will be shov/n in the Social Science Department on 'Tuesday,
Jan. 20, in Center 401. The tape will start at 1 p.m. and run
continuously until 7 p.m. Drop in at anytime and viev; this excellent
tape, Alen Bahret, Center Lab, ext, 2427

II
In Search of

REMINDER - The Curriculum Approval Committee will meet Tuesday, Jan. 20
at 1:30 p.m, in the Board Room,

Thank you all, especially those in the Business
V7ho sent cards, called,
stitches are out, and I'm almost back to normal!
Jesser, DTC Bus. Ed. Ctr

Department,
and cared follov/ing ary accident.

Velma
ny

ext. 2930● t

WELLNESS SPACE - If you are interested in losing excess fat pay attention
to the following information. LCC's Wellness Task Force is sponsoring a
six-week weight-loss contest. It will begin on Monday, Feb. 2 and end on
Trish's birthday, Friday, Mar, 13, Here are some highlights:

There will be an entry fee of $10, Half of this will be refunded if
you reach your six-week goal.

There will be weekly v/eigh-ins.

There will be minimum/maximum allov/able goals.

There will be five-member teams, or you can participate as an

individual,

Half of the entry fee will go toward awards! The awards will go to
the team and the individual v/ith the highest points. You can win an
individual award and be part of a V7inning team!

You guessed it - there will be a point system for judging.

We have scheduled orientation meetings for:

Wednesday, Jan. 28 and Thursday, Jan, 29 - Board Room, ADM 216,
11 a.m, to noon

Thursday, Jan, 29 - DTC 321, 1:15 to 2:15 p.m.

Thursday, Jan. 29 - Snack Bar, 6 to 7 p.m.

You are welcome to attend an orientation meeting, whether or not you are
sure you want to participate.

1
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Editors Diane Prokop, ext, 2591

SPENDING RESTRAINT ASKED - Looking ahead to the fiscal year which begins
July 1, the President has asked budget managers to create a five percent
reserve in this year's budget to help meet next fiscal year's needs. This
year's budget includes a $1,1 million cash carry-forward. This has been a
standard procedure in LCC budgeting for some years. The cash
carry-forward is thus an essential part of each year's budget. Without
it, cutbacks would be inevitable. The five percent figure will not be
across-the-board, however, since spending for campus-wide obligations such
as insurance and utilities cannot be avoided. Creation of the reserve at

this time comes about because of budget uncertainties about total
enrollment and other expected sources of revenue. Should the financial
picture improve this spring, some of the reserves identified through this
process may be released.

ALL FACULTY CONFERENCE II - Vice President for Instruction Jacquelyn
Belcher will host the second All Faculty Conference on Thursday, Jan. 29,
at 2:30 p.m. in Forum 308. Faculty members are invited to suggest agenda
items by phoning or writing Dr. Belcher's office (ext, 2306), or by
contacting one of the committee members: Linda Riepe, Home Economics
(ext. 2287); Hilt Madden, Social Science (ext, 2427); Doris Burkland,
Study Skills (ext, 2439); or Pete Peterson, Mass Communication (ext.
2474). Deadline for agenda suggestions is Thursday, Jan. 22,

Based on faculty responses to the first conference, the Jan, 29 agenda
will include time for spontaneous questions and "rumor clarification."
The room. Forum 308, will permit better seating/viewing. Although the
primary goal is to improve communication between the Office of Instruction
and faculty members^ all college employees and students are invited to
attend, Pete Peterson, Mass communication, ext, 2474

W-4 INFORMATION SESSIONS - The new law requires all employees to fill out
the W-4 withholding allowance certificate so that withholding from
wages will be as close as possible to the taxpayer's liability. The
Internal Revenue Service will conduct two information sessions on Jan, 30

in Forum 308-309 at 12-1 p.m. and 2-3 p.m. Pre-registration is
required. Call Darlene Turpin, Payroll Manager, ext. 2586

TSA CHANGES - A local company (United Financial Systems, Inc,) is offering
consultations on the Tax Reform Act's affect on tax sheltered annuities.

A handout is available to the first 25 who call The Daily at ext. 2591,

NEH SUMMER SEMINARS - The National Endowment for the Humanities is seeking
applicants for its 1987 Summer Seminars for College Teachers.
Participants receive a stipend to help cover expenses. If you would like
to look at the brochure, please stop by my office. Also, if you or
someone you know at LCC has participated in one of these seminars, please
let me knov/. You may be able to provide valuable insight to colleagues
interested in applying. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

FARE-THEE-WELL - All Staff are invited to a Fare-Thee-Well Open House

being held for our supervisor, Jean Specht, It will take place in the
Admissions Office on Thursday, Jan. 29 from 2 to 4 p.m. Refreshments and
reminiscences will be shared on this occasion in honor of her retirement.

Sharon Moore, Admissions, ext. 2207

BLOODMOBILE ON CAMPUS - Lane Memorial's

Bloodmobile will park outside the snack
bar area on Friday, Jan. 30, from noon to
3 p.m. Call Student Health, ext. 2665, for
appointments and more information.

The fear of AIDS is making life-saving blood
more and more scarce, Rem.ember, donating
blood carries absolutely no risk of AIDS. The
risk is only to the recipient who, without the
blood could surely die. You can spare a
pint, can't you? This is your opportunity
to perform this important community service.
Make an appointment now! Ann Metzger, Student
Health

FeeL <aOo|>
ABOUT

YoORSelf..

GiVfe BlPoD



NEW COORDINATION OF BENEFITS RULE - Effective Jan. 1, 1987, Oregon state
law has changed how all health insurance carriers in Oregon will determine
who has the primary responsibility for health care claims involving a
dependent child who is covered by more than one group policy. In the
past, claims for a dependent child were always paid under the father's
contract first and the mother's contract second. Now, benefits will be
covered first by the parent whose birthday falls earliest in the year. If
the birthdays fall on the same day, then the contract that has covered the

dependent for the longest period becomes primary. If you have questions
regarding this provision call Marie Nelson, ext. 2590.

RECOGNIZE EXCELLENCE - All staff members are invited to nominate those who

have made outstanding contributions to vocational education. People who
are not instructors - advisory committee chairpersons, business people et
al. - are eligible, as are LCC faculty and staff. Your nominations are
due in the Office of Instruction by Friday, Jan, 30. Nomination forms can
be picked up at the Office of Instruction.

-ADS-

POR SALE - Tv;o ten-speed bikes - asking $60 each. We don't use them and
need the garage space. For more information call Martha De Giusti, Home
Economics, ext. 2522 or 343-6336 (evenings).

FOR SALE - Adorable, UKC registered American Eskimo puppy. Four-month old
male has had all shots. Asking $200 with papers. Call Zendra Haga,
Financial Services, ext, 2598.

FOR SALE

$100 - sell for $30,

343-6175.

Brass floor lamp with white shade. One year old.
Call Mama Broekhoff, Eng. & For. Lang

Retail value

at● f

Invacare, lightweight wheelchair with removable, table-height
Used tv;o months. New $800 - asking $400,

$50, Walker -

$35. Charlene Blinn,

FOR SALE

desk length arm rests.
Excellent condition. Bedside commode with arm rests

Cold v/eather jump suit - fits height 5'3"-5*6
Counseling, ext.2235 or 2237

$50.

FOR SALE - Two child booster seats with restraining straps - $10 each -
$15 for pair. Vivian Day, Home Ec ext, 2528, 937-3187 (evenings)● /

FOR SALE - Mamiya Sekor camera, 500TL body with 50mm lens, Gaspeco 135mm
$750.lens, and flash

Albert Rowe, CV7E, 345-3045

$90. Also, 1950 International 1/2-ton truck

FOR SALE - Akai X-360D stereo, reel-to-reel, 4-speed tape recorder, two
microphones, many accessories, excellent condition,
Dan Welton, Mass Communication, ext, 2473 or 683-9240

$125 or best offer.

FOR SALE - 1967 VI'7 Bug - a real deal for only $300,
etc,

Needs engine repair,
Lorna Punnell, Adult Education, ext, 2906Body in great shape.

FOR SALE - Seventeen-cubic-foot upright Sears freezer,
and in fine condition - $125.

Excellent and trustworthy - $100.

Twenty years old

Also, men's Schwinn five-speed bike,
Carolyn Spector, Adult Ed 485-6869● f

FOR SALE - 1981 Ford Escort, 50,000 miles. Very clean, nonsmoker's car.
Excellent mechanical condition. $2,650. Vicki Miller, ext. 2593 or
688-9224 (evenings)

WANTED - Commodore-64 computer, disk drives and color monitor.
Meyers, Mobile Classroom, ext. 2498 or 344-6483,

Linda

WANTED - Would anyone like to trade tv;o 2-drawer filing cabinets for a
4-drawer cabinet? I have two 4-drawers to trade. Cindi Tedder, Mass
Comm., ext, 2475

Piano spinet, medium size for 7-year old child to begin lessons.WANTED

Colleen Cairney, ITP, ext. 2843 or 345-6943

WANTED - Twin bed set and four dinette chairs in good condition,
Holeman, Personnel, ext. 2584 or 935-4276 (evenings)

FREE - Washing machine to give away, needs minor repair.
2214 or 2517

Rose

Fay, HSC, ext.

NEEDED - Volunteer ushers are needed for all performances of Bye Bye
Birdie, This is an excellent opportunity to see the play for free.
Please keep this in mind for you and/or family, Lori Beil, Performing
Arts Box Office, ext. 2202
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Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

NOMINEES SOUGHT - Department heads, directors, and student leaders have
been invited to submit names of people who are willing and able to serve
on a Screening Committee which will consider applications for the position
of vice president for Administrative Services. Nominations are to be sent
to Executive Dean Larry Warford not later than Thursday, Jan. 29, Staff
who would like to suggest names should contact their department head or
director. Persons nominated should be able to commit a considerable

amount of time to committee business during winter and spring terms.
President Turner, who invites the input, will select a group which will
have its first meeting in early February, with screening to occur in
mid-April and interviewing of candidates to be in June,

ELECTION BRIEFING - Executive Dean Larry Warford will conduct a briefing
of staff about the Mar. 31 election levy on Tuesday, Jan. 27, noon to 1
p.m., in ADM 216, All interested staff and students are welcome. The
meeting has been arranged by the Steering Committee on Taxation as part of
an effort to train people who can take the information to departments and
advisory committees. The Steering Committee has now changed its meetings
from Monday to Tuesday noon-hours. Members of the Committee include:
George Alvergue, Joyce Kofford, Mike Rose, Jill McKinney, Rob V?ard, Ted
Kotsakis, Larry Warford, and Larry Romine.

PROMOTION OPPORTUNITY - Heceta House, north of Florence, will hold an open
house on Saturday and Sunday, May 16-17, in connection with Rhododendron
Days, About 200 to 300 people are expected to tour the House each day,
Dave Wienecke, Campus Services, says he is open to ideas for promotional
displays and other means of sharing the LCC story during the open house.
Contact him at ext. 2564.

MAKE A NOTE - During Paul Colvin*s service as interim vice president for
Administrative Services, Dave Wienecke v/ill be Acting Director of Campus
Services. Please refer facilities maintenance and operations matters to
him during this period. You can reach him at ext, 2564,

ELECTION NEWS - Two seats on the LCC Board of Education will be on the

Tuesday, March 31, ballot. Candidates must file by 5 p.m. on Thursday,
Feb, 19, at the Lane County Elections Department,
and an at-large position will be up for election. The Zone 2 seat
represents Junction City, part of Santa Clara, and all of the Ferry Street
Bridge area. This seat is currently held by James Pitney. The at-large
seat represents the entire district and is held by Larry Perry. The
four-year term for the seats will begin July 1, 1987. Both incumbents
will seek re-election. The LCC District encompasses all of Lane County
and small areas of Linn, Benton and Douglas counties. Candidates must
live in the zone they wish to represent, but are chosen through a
districtwide vote. The seven LCC board members serve four-year terms and
do not receive a salary. For more information about the LCC Board of
Education, please call Larry Warford at ext. 2302.

Both the Zone 2 seat

Thanks to Wilson Smith (Electronics) and Robert Githens

(Auto Services) and all the students who participated,
for the fast, efficient service on my refrigerator/freeze:
and auto power steering replacement. Both run greatl
Diana Rieber, Business, ext. 2221

An open note to Phyllis Geyer of the DTC Student
Services office. We would like to thank you for the
time and assistance you have given our students and
all those who go through your doors. You*re a
special lady. The LEAP staff - Bill, Dennis, Joanne,
Kathy, Michael, and Twyla, ext. 2939

ALL FACULTY CONFERENCE II - Today is the deadline for submitting agenda
suggestions for the All Faculty Conference to be held on Thursday, Jan.
29, at 2:30 p.m. in Forum 308. You may phone Dr. Belcher's office (ext,
2306), or contact one of the committee members; Linda Riepe, Home
Economics (ext, 2287); (ext, 2287); Milt Madden, Social Science (ext.

2427); Doris Burkland, Study Skills (ext. 2439); or Pete Peterson, Mass
Communication (ext. 2474),



W-4 INFORMATION SESSIONS - As mentioned in yesterday*s Daily, the
Internal Revenue Service will conduct tv/o information sessions on

Jan. 30 in Forum 308-309 at 12-1 p.m. and 2-3 p.m.
Pre-registration is required but do not call Darlene Turpin to do
this. Instead, direct your calls to Adult Education, 726-2252,

MARK YOUR CALENDAR - The Women*s Center Open House will be held on
Wednesday, Jan. 28, from 10-2 p.m. There will be refreshments.
All students and staff are welcome to join us in Room 217 of the
Center Building, Jill Bradley, ext. 2352

REMINDER - Please throv? out any old SAIF Form 801 dated 12/83.
Contact Mary Glenn, ext. 2801, if you haven*t received new forms
dated 6/86.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Kenmore dryer, white, reconditioned
Westinghouse range, white, 30", 4-burner - $50
Gibson dishwasher, yellow - $75

$100

Contact the Work Activity Center, ext, 2921, for more information,
Howard Bird, Director

mm'r

Relax and savor an exquisite meal followed by
entertaining evening at the theatre. The Culinary, food
Service and Hospitality siudeno of Lane Community
College will prepare and serve an elegant dinner prior to
the evening’s performance of Byt, Byt Birdie.

an

6 p.m.
Thursday, January 29

LCC Cafeteria

$10.50 per person

Addidonai charge for wine.
Tickets must be purchased in advance.

Call 747-4501, ext. 2520 for dinner irckets.
Call 747-4501, etc. 2202 for theatre irckets.
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Bar-B-Que Chicken I.6S

Grilled Beef h Clveaa 1.S3

Cefeterie

Hot Foodei

Kexicali Corn

Aaparegua Sits h Tlpa
Hashed Potatoes

Hashed Squash

Spinach
Hashed Potatoes

Vegetable!

Taco $l.l0t Enchilada

only 1.15 w/besns 1.50
Itot Bear Sandwich 1.95

Taco $1.10

Heii Caaaerola 1.50

Fried Chicken 1.45

Sneck Ber:

Hee 4 Seel. Potatoes

Salad, Veq. Boll 4 Btr.

Hex! Cassrole, Veg.,

Salad, Ibll 4 Btr. 1.50

Klni Lwwht

1.50

Broccoli Souffle' 1.50Vegetarian! Green Pepper

w/Cheeay Rice

1.50

3«B-Que Chicken, Rica,

Asparagus, Boll 4 Btr 2.25 Salad, Roll 4 Btr. 2.65

Flah 4 Chips, Vag.,LuKh Nagon
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Editor: Diane Prokop, e::t. 2591

PROFESSIONAL LEAVE - The Faculty Professional Development Leave Committee
will be meeting on Wednesday, Feb. 11, and again on Wednesday, March 4, to
review applications for short-term professional development leave.
Short-term leave is defined as being less than 30 days in length.

At this time, applications for Fall Term 1987 long-term leaves will also be
reviev/ed. Applications are available in the Office of Instruction and
must be completed and returned by Friday, Feb. 5. Jacquelyn Belcher, Vice
President for Instruction, ext, 2303.

TITLE III UPDATE - Thirty L
shaping LCC's application for
since the last Daily announcement
Development/Fundraising
Paul Colvin has replaced Bill Berry as head of the Management Information
System Title III team. The fourth team is working on the retention
components of the application. (Notice to Title III team members, the
general meeting scheduled for 10 a.m. Friday, Feb. 20, has been
changed to 1:30 p.m. that day to accomodate faculty teaching schedules.
Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

staff members v?orking in four teams are
federal Title III grant monies. Additions

include Bob VJay, GWE, on the
and Dave Oatman, on the Instructional team.

Iwlw

team.

School Employees of Lane County Credit Union
sponsoring a Financial Planning Workshop. Tv;o separate

27. Registrants may attend
from 5:45 to 8:45 p.m. The sessions will

the Red Lion on Gatev/ay in Springfield. Cost is $S for the
The fees include a meal

hov; to get started, how to
accumulate more for retirement, and hov/ to evaluate retirement and pension
decisions. Speaker is Craig W. Allen, MBA, specialist in comprehensive
financial planning. To register, call Lori or Pam at 484-3743,

FINANCIAL PLANNING WORKSHOP

(SELCO) is

sessions are scheduled, both on Tuesday, Jan.
from 9:30 a.m, to 12:30 p.m. or
be held at

morning session or $12 for the evening session,
and materials. Topics to be covered include:

POETRY IN THE BOARDROOM - Denali Magazine is sponsoring a reading by
local author, John Haislip, from his newly published book, "Seal Rock," at
noon, Wednesday, Jan. 28, in the LCC Board Room. Haislip is the Director
of the Creative V?riting program at the University of Oregon and a
Professor of English. "Seal Rock" is a work of poetry inspired by
Haislip's construction of a house and part-time residence at Seal Rock on
the Oregon coast. All staff and students are invited. For further
information contact Regan Lee, Editor of Denali at ext. 2830,

GOODIES! - The Multi-Cultural Center is sponsoring a bake sale today from
10:30 a.m, to 3 p.m. on the second floor of the Center Building. All
staff and students are invited to drop by for a yummy. Regina Dumont,
Multi-Cultural Center, ext, 2276

LEADER SPOTLIGHT - Judy Dresser, Home Economics Department
Head since 1975, is one of three LCC v/omen and one of 150 women

nationv/ide who have been chosen to participate in the "Leaders
Project," an international leadership training program for
two-year college administrators. Dresser’s project will
identify exterior forces on community colleges. The goal of
project will be'to collect information on agencies at the
state level which have impact on the locally governed
community college and to understand the power structure which
exists. With this information. Dresser will compile a

directory which will facilitate building relationships
between the College and different administrative agencies.

r
f

Dresser earned a bachelor's degree in Home Economics in 1952
from Central Washington State College, a master’s degree in
in Guidance and Personnel in 1967 from Washington State
University, and a doctorate in 1932 from Oregon State
University.

WELLNESS SPACE - Honey for a cough? It vzorks, says Mayo Clinic experts,
so long as it's a dry throat that's making you cough. Plain hard candies
also v/ork. Both candy and honey lubricate the dry throat. Al Shibley,
Wellness Task Force, ext. 2545



-DIRECTORY UPDATES-

The following directory updates have been sent in - make the

necessary changes in your ovm copy. (Remember to change the back
of the directory.) If you have an update please send it to me
so that we can all have the latest information. Diane Prokop,
ext. 2591

Business Shirley Hewitt - ext. 2251
Velma Jesser, ext. 2930 (Back of directory only)
Judith Gabriel

Pat Dick

Dave Harotta

Marie Hatsen

John Shirey - ext, 2248
Charleen Maclean

Janet Henker

ext, 2865

Cynthia Leathers - ext. 2260
Mary Jane O’Hara - ext. 2880

DTC

College High Program
Data Processing -

ext. 2687

ext, 2280

ext, 2247

ext, 2868

Displaced Homemakers ext, 2840

ext. 2837

Media Productions

Telecourses

Training & Dev. -
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k

k
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Beverages Not Included.

k

k

k
k
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LU
Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

The "Tomen’s Center Open House will be held today
All staff and students are

Jill Bradley,

Editor:

TAKE A BREAK TODAY!

from 10 to 2 p.m. There v;ill be refreshments,
encouraged to join us in Room 217 of the Center Buildina,
ext. 2352

MAKE RESERVATIONS NOW

for the "Old-Fashioned Management Auction & Social,
Committee needs to make final arrangements for the Friday,
at the Tov;n Club, Send your $5-per-person check to Bob Way at CWB.
Guests are welcome. Howard Bird of the -T.AC is still seeking services or
items v7orth $50 or more to auction. Call Bird at ext, 2920 to tell him

V7hat you can donate. If this is the first you've heard of this, it's an
event sponsored by LCC Management Group and Foundation to raise money for
LCC projects (donors may designate) and scholarships.

anagers are asked to make reservations this week ●
The Planning

13, eventFeb.

NEW AV TECHNOLOGY DEMO - There V7ill be a demonstration of the KODAK

DATASHOW System an instructional technology which allov/s
computer-generated materials to be shovm through a conventional overhead
projector. All staff are invited to attend tommorrow from noon to 1:30

p.m. in Room 206 of the Electronics Building, For information contact Jim
Ellison or Helen Hunter at ext. 2350,

WORKSHOP FOR WOMEN - The BAC will sponsor a V70rkshop, "Risk Talcing for
Woinen," tommorrov/ from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m, at the Eugene Hilton, The
workshop is intended to help women discover new v/ays to manage risks,
control changes and accept challenges in their personal and professional
lives. Cost of the v/orkshop is $45 v/hich includes lunch. Call the BAC at
ext. 2255 for more information. Wendell Anderson

TAX HELP - Oregon and U.S. income tax forms and preparation booklets are
available in the Learning Resource Center for students and staff. They
are located near the Reference desk. Kathleen Wiederholt, 2355exr.

TODAY - John Haislip will be reading from his nev/ly published book, "Seal
Rock," at noon in the LCC Board Room, Haislip is the Director of the
Creative Writing program at the University of Oregon, All staff and
students are invited. For further information contact Regan Lee, Editor
of Denali at ext. 2830,

RECOGNIZE EXCELLENCE - All staff members are invited to nominate those v;ho

have made outstanding contributions to vocational education. People -who
are not instructors - advisory committee chairpersons, business people et
al, - are eligible, as are LCC faculty and staff. Your nominations are
due in the Office of Instruction by Friday, Jan. 30, If you'd like a
nomination form, pick one up there.

FARE-THEE-WELL - All staff are invited to a Fare-Thee-Well Open House

being held for our supervisor, Jean Specht. It v/ill take place in the
Admissions Office tommorrow from 2 to 4 p.m. Refreshments and
reminiscences will shared on this occasion in honor of her retirement.

Jean has worked at LCC since 1965, Sharon Moore, Admissions, ext. 2207

- Lucille Riggs is retiring after 15 years of service to LCC,
her celebrate at a reception in the Board Room on Friday, Jan,

to 4:30 p.m. Bill Porter,

PARTY TIME!

Please help
30, from 3 2306ext.

WOMEN'S YELLOW PAGES ADVERTISERS - The Women's Program has reserved a
table at the annual networking event on Feb. 12, from 4 to 9 p.m. If you
could help staff the table please call Jill Bradley at ext. 2352. Even if
you are not available to staff the table please get some pamphlets or
literature to me to be passed out from the table. Jill Bradley

n /. 41 ■

Thank you to all v/ho v;ere of comfort to me during the period
following the death of my father. Mary Cudney, LRC, ext. 2032

Lane ;iemorial's Bloodmobile will park outside the
Jan. 30, from noon to 3 p.m.

for aooointments and more information.

BLOODMOBILE ON CAMPUS

snac!; bar area on Friday,
Health, ext. 2665,

Call Student



UNION DUES NEWS

v;ill start with your January paycheck,
please call Joyce Kofford, ext, 2521.

The dues increase passed by a large margin and
If you have questions,

ALL-FACULTY CONFERENCE II - Vice President for Instruction

Jacquelyn Belcher v;ill address the follov/ing topics at the second
All-Faculty Conference Thursday, Jan, 29, at 2:30 p.m. in Forum

Cl) Computers for Top-Level Administrators; (2) Impact of
the State Board of High Education's decision to convert four-year
colleges to a semester plan; C3) Public Relations and Enrollment;
(4) the LCC Tax Measure; C5) Rumor Clarification, All employees
and students are invited to join the faculty and Vice President

For the convenience of those v/ho cannot

the session will be videotaped. A copy of the tape will
Pete Peterson, Mass Comm., ext.

30 «.}:

Belcher at this session,

attend,
be placed on reserve in the LRC,
2474

WELLNESS TASK FORCE WEIGHT-LOSS CONTEST - The following
orientation meetings have been scheduled:

Wednesday, Jan, 25 11 Board Room

Snack Bar

noon

5-7 p.m,

11 a.m.

1:15 - 2:15 p.m. DTC 321

Weigh-ins are scheduled for Thursday and Friday, Jan. 29 and 30,
and times and places will be announced at the orientation
sessions,

Thursday, Jan. 29 10 Board Room

LET'S TRY IT AGAIN DEPARTMENT -

Productions is ext. 23^55,
The phone number for Media

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Again!
Razmus, Food Service, 747-9513

1975 B210 Datsun, needs v;ork. $300. Audrey

FOR SALE - 1973 Mail Jeep, strong running and fun, $G95 or best
Michelle Shea, Student Employment, ext. 2217 or 745-4515offer,

(evenings)

FOR SALE - Smith Corona Mark I electric typewriter, used twice.
Mev; - $250, asking $99, Vince Gandy, Micro Lab, ext, 2238

FOR SALE - Tv70 tickets to George Winston on Friday night, $13 each
(Paid $15.50 each). Judy North, CWE, 583-1530 (Afternoons)

FOR SALE - 1972 VI'7 Bug, good condition, asking $1,200.
Corbin, Plight Tech

Joanne

747-5925● /

DRAWING - A $400 Dennon Compact-Disc Player from Stereo Loft v/ill

be raffled off on Feb, 16, il p.m, $1 per ticket. Proceeds go to
Thurston High School riusic Department to fund trip to California,
Need not be present to v/in, Debra Houts, Financial Services, ext.
2501

FOUND - Prescription gold-framed glasses found in west parking
lot. Contact Security, ext, 255

n

if they are yours.Of

WANTED - Healthy kitten, raised indoors,
Marina McShane,

any color but orange,
ext. 2353 (Afternoons) or 342-6444 (Evenings)

WANTED - We are lov; on coat hangers,
from us that are not in use.

Pinckney, Laundry Manager, ext, 2483

WANT TO BUY - Electric guitar and firm single bed mattress,
Reed, Study Skills, ext. 2439 or 345-8344

Please return any borrov/ed
Or call and v;e will pic

u Edup.

Vicki

The LCCEF officers for 1987 are listed below:

Ted Flory, Labor Delegate
Sue Kangas, Labor Delegate
Darrell Allyn, Grievance
Sandy Bushek, Grievance
Sally Cover, Grievance
Barbara Jones, Grievance

Kay Mueller, Grievance
Ted Flory, Shop Steward
Sandy Young, Shop Steward

Joyce Kofford, President

Guy Harshbarger, 1st Vice President
Mary Michaud, 2nd Vice President
Bonny Ross, Recording Secretary
Sue Kangas, Corresponding Secretary
James Ruoff, Treasurer

Any one of the officers will be glad to answer questions for

you or assist you in any way possible. Keep this list handy
and contact anyone if we can be of help to you.
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LI
Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

TODAY - Theatre Night Dinner
- Retirement Party for Jean Specht in the Admissions Office from

2 to 4 p.m,
- All-Faculty Conference II in Forum 309 at 2:30 p.m.
- AV Technology Demo in Electronics 206 from noon to 1:30 p.m.

LIBRARY GROWING - The Women*s Center Library has grown recently through
donations and purchases to a total of 765 volumes. New acquisitions
include:

Women*s Guide to the Problems and Joys of Grov/ing Older" by Troll, Israel
and Israel; "Science and Gender" by Ruth Bleier; "In Search of Our
Mothers* Gardens" by Alice Walker; "The Hearts of Men" by Barbara
Ehrenreich; and several novels:

Men" by Maxine Hong Kingston and
Staff, students and community patrons are welcome to check out books for
two weeks. Jill Bradley, Women's Center, ext. 2352

Black Women Writers at Work" by Claudia Tate; Looking Ahead - A

Delta Wedding" by Eudora Welty;
The Demeter Flower" by Rochelle Singer.

China

Instructor Cecil Hodges will be teaching CPRSTAFF CPR CLASSES

nine-hour certification and four-hour recertification classes beginning
next week. Class schedules are as follows:

Feb. 2

Feb. 3

Feb. 3

1:30 - 3 p.m.
8:30 10 a.m.

10 11:30 a.m.

For additional information and pre-registration, call Staff Development,
ext. 2849, or Health & PE, ext. 2545.

EVENING PROGRAM THANKS - Evening Program Advisory
Committee (EPAC II) thanks departmental staff and
evening instructors for taking copies of "Evening
Edition" directly to their evening students.
Questions/comments? Call F. Lynn Richmond,
Administrator, Evening/Weekend College, ext. 2900

ELECTION ANSWERS - The Daily is willing to try to find answers to your
questions about the proposed maintenance and equipment levy for LCC on the
Mar. 31 ballot. Send your question to The Daily editor, ADM 210.

WOULD FAILURE OP THE MAINTENANCE/EQUIPMENT LEVY AFFECT THE OPERATING

BUDGET? Yes. Past rejected levies already have. In each of the last
three budget years, the College has allocated $250,000 toward deferred
maintenance. That's how the College funded the reroofing last summer of
the Health and Science Buildings. That money could have been used for
operating expenses or to replace worn out equipment, had a prior
maintenance/equipment proposal been approved by voters. If this year's
proposed levy is rejected by voters, the College may have to move more
money away from operating to fix more roofs and meet other needs that
can't be put off. It depends on what needs suddenly become critical.
Moving money away from operating to maintenance and equipment needs can't
help but impact, to some degree, staffing and supplies budgets. The
investment in the physical plant has to be protected. Paul Colvin, Interim
Vice President for Administrative Services

FINANCIAL PLANNING WORKSHOP - SELCO is sponsoring a Financial Planning
Workshop on Saturday, Jan. 31, from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at the Red
Lion on Gateway in Springfield. The cost is $8 and the speaker is Craig
W. Allen, MBA, specialist in comprehensive financial planning. To
register, call Lori or Pam at 484-3743.

GREAT START - Weight-loss contest is off to a great startl Wednesday's
orientation session drew over 20 participants, and we'd like to remind you
that today's orientation sessions are at 10 a.m. in the Board Room, and in
Room 321 at the DTC. Initial weigh-ins are scheduled in Room 112 of the
Health & PE building (Correctives classroom) today from 8:30 a.m. to 9:45
a.m

these times, call Trish at ext. 2283, Kurt at ext. 2327/2545, or Sue
Thompson at ext. 2271/2545.

and on Friday 11 a.m. to noon. If you are unable to meet any of● f



FRIDAY HAPPENINGS

- Bloodmobile will be parked outside the snack bar area

from noon to 3 p.m. Call Student Health, ext. 2665 for
appointment.

- Lucille Riggs retirement party in the Board Room from
3 to 4:30 p.m,

- W-4 information sessions in Forum 308/309 at 12-1

and 2-3 p.m. Preregister by calling 726-2252.
p.m.

1987 W-4 WITHHOLDING ALLOWANCE CERTIFICATE CHANGES

All eiTiployees are required to file the new 1987 W-4 -form so
that withhc3lding -from wages are as close as possible to the
tax liability-

I-f you expect to have non-salary income (interest,
dividends, rental income and capital gains) of -t950 or more,

you must estimate the amount and enter the estimate on the
●form W-4 worksheet,

nuftiber o-f withholding allowances you claim.

Non-salary income will reduce the

Employees whose spouse will earn more than $=950 must use a

special new table (W-4 page 4) to determine the e-f-fect on

the employee's withholding.

Employees who have more than one job must use a special new

table (W-4 page 4) to determine the e-f-fesct on the employee's
withhulding.

with tax deductions that will no longer be allowed
new W-4 isn't -filed

btecause? the Tax Re-form Act el ifninates or reduces many tax
deductions.

Emp1oyee

may be seriously underwithheld i-f the

19B7.Withholding must match actual tax owed more closely in
It must equal -the lesser o-f 907. o-f taxes owed -for 1987 or
i007. o-f taxes owed in 1986.

a penalty

The taxpayer may be liable -for
and a '$500 -fine,,

The employer is required to send the IRS copies of the
W-4 form if the employee claims more than 10 withholding
allov/ances or if the employee claims exempt and earns more

than $200 per v;eek.

An employee v/ho can be claimed as a dependent on another
personas tax return must pay tax in 1987 if he or she has
non-wage income and the v;ages and non-wage income exceed
$500.

w i
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